canal

The old Canal

The old canal was built between 1796 and 1810 but steadily fell into disuse after the railway was constructed in 1840.   A Drayton resident who came on a parish walk in about 1997 said there was still water in it in places when he was young.   The well constructed lock and many banks still exist but some sections have been flattened and farmed.

Plants were surveyed in 1992 from the old lock (453940) southwestwards to where dense vegetation ends just short of the parish boundary.   The area divides into two parts; nearest the lock (area 1) the bridleway is grassy and at the east side.   Further south (area 2), beginning at the site of the old swing bridge, it runs down the middle, first as a muddy track and then as concrete.   

The hedges along the line of the old canal were surveyed mostly in 2001-2, along the whole length from the SW corner to the A34 and the small stretch to the east of it.

Vegetation of the old canal.

Where the canal survives, it is bounded by hedges on both sides, dating presumably from around 1810.   But neglect of the canal allowed 2 km of its banks (and in places its bed) to become colonized by many trees and shrubs, so that in effect we have four parallel “hedges”, the planted ones outside the “natural” ones.   In combination they make one of Drayton’s best “wild” features, two long linear habitats of big trees (especially crack-willow) that support other plants and wildlife.   Between them lie stretches comprising good hedges, normal hedges or nothing at all.   SW of the lock the canal preservation society cleared some of the canal bed in the 1990s, making a short stretch less good from the wildlife standpoint.

117 species of plant, surprisingly many more than in Drayton Copse, have been seen SW of the lock since 1991.   They include pellitory on the brickwork of the lock, the hybrid between osier and pussy willow just north of it, and a water-plantain believed to be the narrow-leaved one, on the muddy track south of the swing bridge site.   George Bloom recorded 21 mosses and 3 liverworts SW of the lock in 1991-2.   Mike Wilkins recorded 12 birds from or near this stretch in 1992.   I saw a dead fox in 2001.   

Alongside bridleway 5 NE from the lock there are 1 km of good hedges plus a ditch, with a fair variety of plants but farther on, where bridleway 3 (to Marcham) crosses it there is not much left.   I have surveyed little other than the trees and shrubs in the impressive stretch to the west of the A34.

